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VEX Robotics to me means working with others and building new ideas with my team members. Every meeting our team comes up with new ideas to add to our robot before we go to a competition. I am a member of St. Luke Electrolions Team 1680B.
August 10, 2010 was the first day I began on the Electrolions. I had to make a commitment to this team in addition to other activities at school. My involvement included bringing new ideas to my team, coaching the captain during a competition, and writing in my team’s engineering notebook about our progression throughout the weeks of working on our robot. Learning about robots and working on them may influence my ideas on studying engineering in college. Since starting robotics I have had a different view of robotics. 
Roobotics has made me think about studying engineering in college. I am glad that St. Luke has established a robotics team, it has changed many student’s views on robotics. 
Starting on Team 1680B I did not know anything about VEX, robotic parts, or how to build a robot. When I started I had an excellent group of team members that taught me about these things. After learning parts and tools I had a better understanding. Our first competition was at Cal State Northridge last December. We did not qualify for World but we did achieve “The Build Award” at the competition. I have enjoyed joining the robotics team at St. Luke.
